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What are Oregon’s alcohol taxes and volumes? 

 

 

 

What is the theft rate for Oregon Liquor Stores as compared to Washington after 
privatization? 

Oregon average annual theft amount for all liquor stores totals $9,206. 

The Washington theft rate after privatization is unknown as stores are not required to report theft 
according to the Washington State Liquor Control and Cannabis Board after privatization.  A study 
presented to the Washington Legislature in 2014 by independent researchers cited a theft amount of 
$250,000 from stores during the first full year after privatization compared to $11,000 in 2012 under the 
previous state control system.   Police reports related to alcohol theft rose from 5 reports in a 7.5 year 
period to 83 in a 10 month period after privatization according to the same study. 

http://media.oregonlive.com/politics_impact/other/wash.priv.study.pdf 

 

  



 
 

What are the most expensive bottles of liquor sold in Oregon? 

 

 

 

Do you have estimates of who is relying on the medical marijuana program for tax 
avoidance? 

This is a very difficult question and likely impossible to estimate accurately.   According to the Oregon 
Health Authority April/2017 statistical report, there are 61,839 marijuana patient cards issued in Oregon 
and 26,067 designated caregivers.   Patients or their designated caregivers can purchase marijuana tax 
free.  An annual card for medical marijuana patients costs $200 and in addition a patient needs a 
physician to validate the patient’s condition and need which can cost another $150 per year.   In total, 
this could cost a patient about $350 per year to maintain a card so there is a potential cost benefit 
analysis to be done by each patient if tax avoidance is the objective.   Half the patients, however, qualify 
for reduced medical card fees (Veterans, Oregon Health plan members, Supplemental Security Income) 
which reduces their annual card fees from $200 to $20 so there may be a lower threshold for some.   

In February of 2017, OLCC licensed marijuana retailers sold a total of $32.8 million in product.   $4.7 
million or 14% of these sales were to medical card holders or their caregivers and paid no tax.   The 
percentage of sales going to medical card holders or their caregivers has increased from 11% in 
Nov/2016 to 14% in Feb/2017.  One driver of this, however, is the number of medical dispensaries which 
have significantly declined since the implementation of the recreational program last year.    

It should also be noted that medical card holders can also receive marijuana from designated growers.  
44,702 patients (72 percent) are associated with a medical program grower who supplies their medical 
marijuana to them.  17,137 medical card holders are not associated with a grower and, in theory, are 
purchasing their marijuana from a dispensary or retail outlet.   

 

 

  



 
 

Do other legal states have liability insurance for marijuana industry participants? 

This will take some time for follow-up. We will be meeting with other states in the coming month and 
query them for their practices related to liability insurance.  

 

Does the redemption value on bottles exceed the tax generated from the beer within them?  

It is not possible to determine how many bottles or cans of beer, specifically, were sold in Oregon last 
year but below is the data for all beverage containers sold and redeemed for 2016 under the required 
bottle bill reporting.   The redemption reports are for total containers by material class (metal, glass, and 
plastic) and do not distinguish by type of product.  Beer in Oregon is sold in many different sizes of 
containers including up to two gallon growlers.   

 

The beer tax on an average bottle or can of beer (12 ounces) is about ¾’s of a penny or $0.00762 per 
bottle.  So the current 5 cents and future 10 cents redemption value for a bottle of beer is higher than 
the 0.76 cents that was paid for the beer tax.    In Fiscal Year 2016, a total of $7,812,344 in beer tax was 
paid.       


